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Louisiana Tourism Promotion District Board of Directors Joint Meetings
October 31, 2016
Capitol Annex Building
1051 N. Third St. 

5th Floor Conf. Room

Baton Rouge, LA  70802
In Attendance:

LTPD

Mark Romig, Other 

Randy Barrios, Restaurant Asso.

Ralph Ney, Hotel & Motel Asso.

Marion Fox, LTPA

Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser
Kyle Edmiston, Secretary of Tourism

Nancy Watkins, Tourism Financial Officer

Buddy Boe, Lt. Gov. Communications

Jessica Ragusa, Lt. Gov. Communications

Barry Landry, Tourism Communications

Marlene Curcio, Secretary LTPD

Kyle Edmiston with the Louisiana Office of Tourism called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM.

A quorum was not present for the last meeting of August 23, 2016, therefore minutes were not adopted.
Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser
The Lt. Governor thanked everyone for attending the meeting. He elaborated on a meeting he attended with the Governor and Commissioner Jay Darden of the DOA regarding the possibility of setting up a foundation to have long term funds for CRT to enhance visitation to the state of Louisiana.

Marion Fox asked if he was working on the equestrian area of the state. The Lt. Governor mentioned he met with all of the racetracks recently and they are working together and moving forward with idea.  

Marion also mentioned the culinary event in Charleston, SC, was very successful. The Lt. Governor suggested it would be beneficial to have a round table with the participants and discuss the pros and cons of the event.

FINANCIAL REPORT
We started the year with good news. During the last session for the 1st time in 8 years pass-through fundings were removed. Some events came back to us on an individual basis, but received much less. 
Kyle Edmiston – Tourism

The state collected 4.2 M in the 1st quarter of 2016. That is an increase from last year. The flooding in Louisiana will have a positive impact on sales tax and we are hoping to benefit from that increase. Our hotel occupancy tax is up.  
Kyle showed a PowerPoint presentation outlining the highlights of the Office of Tourism and the Lt. Governor over the past couple of years and into the near future.

Recent Recognitions, highlights for Louisiana’s tourism industry in 2015, International Tourism increases where Louisiana outpaced the nation for increase in international visitors, new era in international visitation where British Airways announced non-stop service from London’s Heathrow Airport to Louis Armstrong International in NO beginning March 2017. Other international opportunities in China and France Mission in January/February 2017. The International POW WOW (IPW) which was the largest conference to date and by 2018 we should see a direct impact of about $1.7 billion; and, an additional 1 million visitors to our state.  
Kyle discussed the Outdoors as being the focus of 2017. Louisiana has the #1 bass fishing lake in the country at Toledo Bend. We will be using our outdoor voice in our creative and marketing campaign showcasing the beauty and unique ecosystem in all areas of our state. This campaign will start running in Feb. 2017 into late April.  
Kyle gave a sneak peak at the commercials that will soon be rolling out in states across our country.

Approval of proposed 2017/18 Budget  
Kyle went over the proposed budget the fiscal year 2017/2018. A motion was make by Marion Fox to accept the proposed budget and it was seconded by Mark Romig. The motion carried and the budget was approved.

The Lt. Governor mentioned he has asked each agency within CRT to submit a budget for their department. They will be requesting funds to provide for themselves in the future.

The Lt. Governor also mentioned one of our parks, Hodges Gardens, will be taken over by Sabine River Authority. He feels they will do a much better job at managing and making it profitable.

There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 1:09 pm.
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